Memorandum



DATE:

August 10, 2012

TO:

Members of the Public Safety Committee

SUBJECT:

Acceptance of the Texas Automobile Burglary and Theft Prevention Authority Grant Award

The Dallas Police Department seeks acceptance of \$678,760 in grant funds from the Texas Burglary and Automobile Theft Prevention Authority (ABTPA) from September 1, 2012, through August 31, 2013. The City would be required to provide a cash match of \$142,313 and In-kind contributions of \$532,215.

This funding will assist the Dallas Police Department in its efforts to prevent auto theft, increase public awareness and education, and identify auto theft offenders.

Seeking favorable recommendation, acceptance of the Texas Automobile Burglary and Theft Prevention Authority Grant award, will be placed on the City Council Agenda on August 22, 2012.

Gonzalez

First Assistant City Manager